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Dear Resident/Business, 

 

Further to the consultation summary leaflet we sent to you in February 2017 

about the introduction of parking controls in Zone N, we are writing to inform 

you of the dates that the lining and sign works are taking place on your street. 

 

Please see table below for exact dates when parking in your street and 

surrounding streets in your area will be suspended whilst the lining works are 

being carried out. This means that residents will not be able to park on these 

street during the dates specified below (dates do not include weekends). Signs 

will be erected on each street to inform motorists of the dates of the lining works. 

 

Road Name Description of location 
Suspension 

From 
Suspension 

To 

Cornthwaite 
Road 

All parking spaces on Cornthwaite 
Road  

15th May 
2017 

16th May 
2017 

Mildenhall 
Road  

All parking spaces on Mildenhall 
between junctions of Cornthwaite 
Road and Chailey Street 

16th May 
2017 

17th May 
2017 

Cotesbach 
Road  All parking spaces Cotesbach Road  

18th May 
2017 

19th May 
2017 

Fletching 
Road All parking spaces Fletching Road  

22nd May 
2017 

23rd May 
2017 

Hillstowe 
Street 

All parking spaces on Hillstowe 
Street 

22nd May 
2017 

23rd May 
2017 
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Wattisfield 
Road 

All parking spaces on Wattisfield 
Road  

24th May 
2017 

25th May 
2017 

Leagrave 
Street 

All parking spaces on Leagrave 
Street 

24th May 
2017 

25th May 
2017 

Chailey 
Street All parking spaces on Chailey Street 

25th May 
2017 

26th May 
2017 

Thornby 
Road All parking spaces on Thornby Road  

26th May 
2017 

30th May 
2017 

Lea Bridge 
Road  

All parking spaces between 
junctions of Hillstowe Street and 
Waterworks Lane  

26th May 
2017 

30th May 
2017 

Mildenhall 
Road  

All parking spaces between 
junctions of Chailey Street and 
Chatsworth Road  

31st May 
2017 1st June 2017 

Lea Bridge 
Road  

All parking spaces on Lea Bridge 
Road outside 110 to junction with 
Hillstowe Street 

2nd June 
2017 5th June 2017 

Otley Terrace All parking spaces on Otley Terrace  
2nd June 

2017 5th June 2017 

Chatsworth 
Road 

All parking spaces on Chatsworth 
Road between junction of Lea 
Bridge Road and Millfields Road  

5th June 
2017 6th June 2017 

 

 

*Suspensions dates may be subject to change due to a number of factors beyond our control. This 

includes weather and whether or not roads have been kept clear of vehicles for works to be 

completed. Please check the yellow signs affixed to lamp columns in the area for the most up to 

date information. 

 

We aim to complete these works as quickly as possible and with minimum 

disruption. To ensure that we can do this, please help us by moving your vehicle 

to an alternative street where works are not taking place.  

 
Once we have completed the lining works on a section of road, the yellow 

suspension signs will be removed so that parking on the street will be available 

again.  

 

Vehicles parked in suspended bays may be issued with a Penalty Charge 

Notice and removed to allow us to complete our planned works. Drivers 

who suspect their vehicle has been removed should contact TRACE on 

0845 206 8602.  



 

 

We recognise the inconvenience that lining works could cause you and as a 

result we have put in place arrangements to try to minimise disruption as much 

as possible.  

In order to provide you with alternative parking opportunities whilst the lining 

works are taking place, residents and businesses can purchase a zone N permit 

from 13th March 2017, in advance of lining work beginning. The permit will allow 

you to park in the adjacent Zone N whilst works are being carried out on your 

street.  Please see our permits page for more information regarding how to 

apply for a permit; http://hackney.gov.uk/resident-permits 

Please ensure that you display your new permit clearly in order to park in 

Zone N.  

 

Go Live Date 

 

We aim to begin enforcement in the Zone N displacement area from the 19th 

June 2017. From this date, all vehicles will need to display a valid permit in 

order to park in the area during the hours of operation. 

 

For more information about the cost of permits and visitor vouchers please visit 

our website www.hackney.gov.uk/parking or call Hackney Parking Services 

on 020 8356 8877. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Seamus Adams 

Head of Parking, Markets & Street Trading  
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